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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL

HEALTH SERVICES ADVISORY COMMITTEE

CHILDREN’S BOARD OF HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY, TAMPA
THURSDAY, DECEMBER 18, 2014
1:30 P.M. – 3:00 P.M.

MINUTES 
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order by Priya Rajkumar, Co-Chair at 1:33 p.m.  

	ATTENDANCE


	Members Present: Nicole Frigel, Jim Roth, Chirag Amin, Peggy Wallace, Priya Rajkumar
Members Absent: Barry Rodwick
Guests Present: Elizabeth Rugg, Julia Delmerico
Grantee Staff Present: Dorinda Seth
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Councils Staff Present:  Lisa Nugent, Ashley Richards


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	None 

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES
	The minutes for September 18, 2014 were approved with no changes (M: Roth; S: Wallace).


	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	The Care Council meeting held was held on December 3, 2014 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County. 
Aubrey Arnold reported that the health insurance marketplace is open and the AIDS Drug Assistance Program (ADAP) approved insurance options have been sent out and will be shared via Info Share. The Grantee updated the Council on the corrective action plan from the Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA)’s visit in 2013. The Grantee has fulfilled all requirements (policies and procedures manual, bidder’s survey/analysis) and will request closure from Adeola, HRSA contract manager.  

Teresa Newgent is retiring from the Grantee’s office. The position is being recruited for.  

Demarcus Holden announced that their ADAP program is fully staffed. He reiterated that the ADAP approved marketplace plans would be sent out via Info Share for all interested parties to review. 

Part B’s Request for Applications (RFA) is closing on December 11th and the awardees will be announced on January 8, 2015.


Lisa Nugent presented a PowerPoint on the Basics of Epidemiology. The Care Council completed a pre and posttest on the topic. 

Business before the Care Council included a motion from RPARC on Carryover Funds for Part A. The motion passes unanimously. 


Care Council will not be meeting in January. The next meeting will be February 4, 2015.


	MINIUMUM STANDARDS OF CARE
	Members were given a copy of their annual work plan which includes a regular monitoring of the Minimum Standards of Care. The Minimum Standards were recently updated by the Planning and Evaluation Committee. The updates included changing language to reflect the Part B Lead Agency along with the Part A Grantee. Language was also updated for some qualifications for substance abuse providers. The Standards must follow HRSA/federal guidelines. The committee reviewed the standards. 

	2014 PROVIDER SURVEY REPORT DRAFT
	David Cavalleri, the QM consultant, discussed the Provider Survey Report via conference call. Members and guests went through the summary of findings and gave edits and asked for clarification when needed. 
The survey was available for providers for eight weeks. Five out of eight providers responded. 

Members discussed that the survey is a Quality Management function and not a committee function. Survey findings are shared with the committee in aggregate form. Provider level data is only shared with the grantee and lead agency. 

David agreed to make the suggested changes and bring the final report to the committee in March 2015. 

	QUALITY MANAGEMENT UPDATE
	The next Quality Management meeting will be held on December 19, 2014. The group will be discussing CAREware and issues surrounding the billing process. QM is also working on analyzing the results of the Client Satisfaction Survey. 


	AFFORDABLE CARE ACT/ADAP MEETING UPDATE
	Members discussed issues with the recent transition with ADAP/AICP and South Florida. 

The payer for ADAP transition clients has not been determined/announced. A small number of clients have been enrolled in plans to date. Case managers have been hearing about issues with plans not having the client’s current medical provider on plan. Plans were selected by the state for medications; not for medical providers. 



	ANNOUNCEMENTS/COMMUNITY CONCERNS
	Additional announcements were made that were shared via InfoShare.



	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the Health Services Advisory Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 3:04 p.m.
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